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Enabling everyone to thrive – acting with kindness, determination and respect.  
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26 September 2025 
 

Dear Families, 

 

As we settle into the rhythm of the new academic year, I’m delighted to share some highlights from what has 

been a vibrant and productive week at LPGS. 

Firstly, congratulations to our students who have represented the school in football fixtures since the start of 

term. Their teamwork, determination and sportsmanship have been outstanding, and the results speak for 
themselves. Full details of their achievements are published in this week’s newsletter.  

This week also saw our planned fire drill take place, and I must commend our students for their exceptional 
conduct. New staff members were particularly impressed by how calm, orderly and respectful our students 
were throughout the process – a real credit to our school community. 

On Thursday evening, our teachers took part in a professional development session focused on enhancing 

classroom practice. We modelled the very strategies we ask students to engage with – practising teaching 
activities in front of peers, offering constructive feedback, and planning how to use mini-whiteboards more 

effectively in our lessons to check for understanding. In light of this, Miss Bush has asked that all students 
ensure they have a dry-wipe marker in their pencil case to support this initiative in lessons. 

Our Senior Leadership Team also had the opportunity to collaborate with colleagues from other secondary 
schools within our trust earlier this week. Today, I joined fellow Bromley Secondary Headteachers, alongside 

representatives from the Local Authority, Public Health and the Police, to discuss shared priorities and multi-
agency working. It is clear that all public services are facing funding pressures and challenges, but our shared 
commitment to supporting young people remains strong. 

Earlier this week, our Sixth Form Drama students enjoyed a trip to the Lyric Hammersmith to see a 

performance of Dracula, which they will now evaluate as part of their studies. Opportunities like these enrich 
our curriculum and inspire creativity and critical thinking. 

In this week’s Langley Lowdown, I focused on our core value of respect. I shared examples of how respect 
is both given and received, and introduced the concept of ‘paying forward’ – returning kindness by doing 

something positive for someone else. I also discussed behaviours that fall short of respectful conduct, helping 
students to reflect on the impact of their actions. I’ve included these reflections in this week’s letter should 
you wish to continue the conversation at home. 

We’re pleased to welcome Mr Dushku, Assistant Headteacher, to the LPGS community, and I’m delighted to 

introduce the new staff who joined us this term. Thank you for the warm welcome you’ve extended to them 
and for your ongoing support. 

 

Mrs Arivanantham, Head of Maths 
Mrs Babalola, Teacher of Health & Social Care 

Ms Burridge, Teacher of History 
Ms Dear, Teacher of Science 

Mr Dushku, Assistant Headteacher & Teacher of PE 

Ms Dvorakova, Teacher of MFL 
Mrs Harris, Teacher of Psychology 

Ms Heery, Head of French 
Miss Holyhead, Teacher of Art & DT 

 



 

 

 

Miss Ibrahim, Teacher of Maths 

Miss Jones, Teacher of Humanities 
Miss Lewis, Teacher of English 

Miss Mahanehru, Teacher of English 
Mr Mangal, Teacher in Charge Economics 

Mr Molsher, Head of Business 
Ms Porter, Learning Support Assistant 

Miss Riat, Teacher of RE 

Mrs Wise, Pastoral Support Worker 
Ms Wood, Teacher of Science 

 
Looking ahead, preparations are underway for our Personal Development Day and Open Evening next 

Thursday. Thank you in advance to all the students who will be helping on the evening and to parents/carers 

for providing consent via our consent form for your child to take part. I encourage you to follow up on the 
conversations your child will have had with staff on Personal Development Day and urge you to support them 

in reflecting on their achievements and areas for growth ahead of their 1:1 appointment. Appointment times 
will be shared shortly with students, parents and carers. All are reminded that following our Open Evening, 

the school day will start on Friday 3 October at the delayed time of 10.00am (with gates open from 9.45am).  
 
Thank you, as always, for your continued support. 

Kind regards,  

 
 

Mr S Whittle 

Headteacher 

 

 

MESSAGES FROM STAFF 
 

 
Introducing Mr Dushku 

I hope this letter finds you well. My name is Mr Dushku, and I am delighted to introduce 

myself as part of the Senior Leadership Team at Langley Park School for Girls. I am sure 
that my reasons for joining the Langley community are similar to those that influenced 

your decision to send your child here: a strong belief in high expectations, a commitment 
to inclusion, and a desire to belong to a school that shares these values. 

I have been working in education for over 10 years, and I am passionate about providing 
a supportive and inclusive environment where every student feels valued, challenged, 

and able to succeed. At Langley Park School for Girls, I know that students benefit from 
a rich range of opportunities both inside and outside of the classroom, from academic 

study to educational visits and extra-curricular activities. I am committed to working closely with families, 

staff, and the wider community to ensure that every student is equipped to thrive, both academically and 
personally. 

I look forward to meeting many of you in the weeks ahead and to building strong partnerships that help make 
this academic year a successful and memorable one for all our students.  

Mr B Dushku, Assistant Headteacher & Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 
White Board Pens 

As part of our ongoing commitment to active learning and real-time feedback, staff are increasingly using 
mini whiteboards in lessons to check students’ understanding. To support this, we kindly ask that all students 

carry a whiteboard pen in their pencil case each day. Whiteboard pens are widely available and inexpensive 
— any standard dry-wipe marker will do. 

Miss C Bush, Assistant Headteacher 
 
 

https://forms.office.com/e/kqRrnkT2NW


 

 

 

Our school value: Respect 

 

Examples Non-examples (i.e. disrespectful behaviour) 

  

 

 

 
 

  
 
 

 

 
                          Mr S Whittle, Headteacher 
 
Football Results 

Our girls have represented the school in both the English Schools’ and Kent Schools’ Cup, resulting in 6 wins 

and 2 losses. Our Sixth Form Boys’ team played their first match this week with a convincing win. 
Congratulations to all who have played. 

 

Tuesday 17 September  U15 v Erith (A)  
Won 8-1 

Wednesday 18 September  U12s vs Colfe’s (A)  
Won 6-0  

Wednesday 18 September  U14 v Kingsdale Foundation School (H) 
Lost 6-0  

Monday 22 September  U16s vs Darrick Wood (A)  
Won 7-6 

Monday 22 September Year 7/8 (U13) vs Hayes (H) 
Lost 6-4  

Wednesday 24 September  U16s v Blackheath (A)   

Won 3-0  

Wednesday 24 September  U14s v St Catherine’s (A)  

Won 3-1  

Wednesday 24 September  U18s v North Kent (A)  

Won 3-1  

 
Mr R Saunders, Head of KS3 PE 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

INFORMATION 
 

 
PTFA Pre-loved Uniform Sale 

Our PTFA will be holding a pre-loved uniform sale on Monday 6 October from 3.30-4.30pm in the canteen.  
They welcome donations of uniform items in good condition, and these can be brought into Reception at any 

time.  

 
Y7, 10 & 12 School Photographs 

Vancols Photographers are pleased to confirm that the school photographs are ready to view using the QR 
code on your proof card. 

 

If you have already scanned the QR code on the proof and registered you will receive an auto email 
notification. 

 
If you have not done it yet, don’t panic, you can still view by scanning the QR code on your proof copy and 

following the instructions. 
 

If by chance you have not received your proof or it has been lost you can call Vancols Parent Line on 01206 

273711, for class photos you will need the school number. For individual photographs you will need the pupil’s 
admission number from the school database. 

Vancols Photographers  
 
Open Evening 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 

Bromley Rugby Club 
On 4 October, Bromley Rugby Club is holding 

RugbyFest. A day to encourage more girls to give 
rugby a try.  

 
It’s set to be a super fun day plus the club has been 

selected to have one of the England Red Roses players 

come visit! Fingers crossed straight from a World Cup 
win this weekend! 

 

NYJO October Vocal Workshops 

 

For vocalists aged 14-20 – all experience levels 
welcome.  For more information click here. 

The Wellbeing Hub 

 

 

  

 
CALENDAR 

 
 

25 September – 9 October KS3 Scholastic Book Fair  

29 September Y10 & 11 Parent/Carer Bromley Y Coffee Morning 
2 October Personal Development Day 

2 October Open Evening for 2026 Entry 
3 October 10am Start for students (gate opens at 9.45am) 

w/c 6 October Y11 Trial Exams 

6 October Y7 Parent/Carer Bromley Y Coffee Morning 
6 October PTFA Pre-loved Uniform Sale 

8 October Music Tour Meeting and Concert 
w/c 13 October Y11 & 13 Trial Exams 

16 October PTFA AGM 
17 – 21 October  Music Tour 

20 – 31 October Half Term 

w/c 3 November Y13 Trial Exams 
 

https://www.surveyhero.com/c/vixtjcsd
https://club.teentips.co.uk/events/why-every-teenager-needs-a-parrot-a-guide-to-help-parents-navigate-the-fine-line-between-letting-teenagers-go-and-keeping-them-safe/

